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The CENCOM Executive Committee met in the Mayor’s Conference Room located at the Norm Dicks Building in Bremerton. Present were: Fire Commissioner Dusty Wiley (Chair), Fire Commissioner, David Ellingson, Bremerton Mayor Patty Lent, Port Orchard Mayor Tim Matthes, Poulsbo Mayor Becky Erickson, Sheriff Gary Simpson, Poulsbo Fire Chief Jeff Griffin, Director Richard Kirton, Deputy Director Maria Jameson-Owens, and Office Supervisor Stephanie Browning. Absent: Poulsbo Police Chief Al Townsend and Financial Analyst Robin King.
Call to Order.  Fire Commissioner Dusty Wiley called the meeting to order at 13:32
Approval of Minutes:  Fire Commissioner David Ellingson made a motion to approve the minutes of July 22, 2015, August 19, 2015, August 26, 2015 and September 23, 2015. Motion was seconded by Mayor Patty Lent. Motion carried
Additions: None
Agenda:
5. Governance
A. ILA (Interlocal Agreement)
Director Kirton reported Kitsap County Attorney Jaqueline Aufderheide has met with the city and fire attorney’s in two separate meetings. The two fire attorneys are drafting an issues list and this will go back to the cities to add their comments, then Kitsap County would add theirs. Chief Griffin has had email communications with his attorney and their part is completed. After the issues list is completed the Board will need to make decisions on which direction they want to go. The ILA Review meeting will be cancelled for November 2nd and reschedule since the draft is not completed. Stephanie Browning will send out notification to Board Members. 
B. Risk Insurance
The next step in the process for risk insurance is for Washington Cities Insurance Authority (WCIA) to have a vote of their board to allow coverage of CENCOM. The City of Poulsbo and the City of Bainbridge Island have both agreed to sponsor CENCOM with no conditions. WCIA would like to see a draft of the ILA but Mr. Kirton believes they will still approve CENCOM without the draft.
C. HR
Mr. Kirton has met with Steve McLain the Human Resource Director for Kitsap County and informed him that the board authorized CENCOM to hire an HR employee and discussed the plan. Mr. McLain was fine with this plan and willing to give the employee access to the HR NeoGov system. The next step will be to work on the details with People Perspectives the HR Consulting firm and move forward.
Currently, County Human Resources is still helping with the hiring processes and other HR functions. CENCOM will be hiring 8 new employees starting November 9th and then hiring 6 more in February and has two open position in the technical division.

6. 2015 Budget Report
Mr. Kirton reviewed the attached written report. 
7. 2015 Goals and Tech Project Update

Updated 2015 Goals and Tech projects were distributed and Mr. Kirton reported on the following projects;

The Interlocal Agreement project time line was revised to 12/31/2015 and this project is a slight risk.
The Strategic Plan was revised but nothing more can be completed until the ILA is done.
TRIS implementation has the technical pieces done but the dispatch training needs to be completed now. This was planned for the last training day but that time needed to be used for the phone system training so this project is currently late.

Push to talk project is almost completed but there are some changes that need to be made with the City of Bremerton.

Next Generation Phone system which includes the admin phone system and logging recorder is currently in the configuration stage and the plan is to go live in December.
Pulse Point project will be live by the end of the year or at least in a testing environment with the pilot group from Central Kitsap Fire and Rescue. This will be deployed out to the rest of the fire agencies if they want it. It does include more data then we first understood, it allows many types of fire details to be viewed on a pin map. It will filter out law enforcement. The Chiefs will need to decide if this is what they want to do. The CENCOM IT team will attempt limit the pin point to show the neighborhood rather than the actual event location.
CAD upgrade is still on track and all IT staff are working on this major project.

CALEA assessment internal mock and final mock was completed. Currently CENCOM is working on getting the onsite assessment scheduled for early next year
8.
Closed Session to discuss labor negotiations

Closed Session

Begins 2:00

Ends 2:10
Good of the Order- Fire Commissioner Ellingson commended Deputy Director Maria Jameson-Owens for a job well done while Mr, Kirton was away. 
Adjournment 14:12
The next CPB meeting will take place at Norm Dicks facility on December 2, 2015 from 
12:30-1:30. 

The next regular meeting of the CEC is scheduled on December 9, 2015 from 13:30-15:30.
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